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VILLAGE OF BARRINGTON HILLS 

PLAN COMMISSION 

MINUTES: AUGUST 11, 1975 

  

Present 

 

Absent 	 Guests  

   

    

Alberts 
Cassell, Chairman 
Galloway 
moseley 
Schultz 
Hansen, Trustee-Observer 

Arbuthnot 
Denton-Ex-Officio 
Garre 
Lockett 
Younger 

Kiekafer 

The meeting came to order at 8:35 P.M. and the roll was 
called. Discussion of the so-called " Horse Ordinance " was moved 
to a later date.Material on this was distributed to the members, 
but some was missing making discussion difficult.--Member Lpseley 
reported on the status of certain areas which are not incorporated 
into the Village. Sidney Craig, Village Attorney, had advised him 
that the Dan Donahue Property is non-contiguous to the village. 
Mr. Konicek, owner of another area, has not given a specific response 
to a petition regarding incorporation of his land. He is obtaining 
further legal advice, it was reported. Ginna Reinhart is reported 
as not interested, in incorporation. Further follow up is required, 

Trustee Hansen explained in detail the problem involvinA,  
the Fred Klein sub-division, Lake Flint Estates. She has been requetted 
to contact Mr. Jillett of Wight Engineers and advise him to follow 
the correct procedure spelled out for the Village. Engineer. She will 
also help Mr. Klatn get started on solving his problem. He has to 
follow the procedure established in the sub-division ordinance. Once 
again the situation regarding Wight was discussed. His dual function 
is involved. 

Trustee Hansen, who has devoted, much time to the BACOG 
program, brought the commission up_to date on the early July 
meeting of BACOG. She and member Secretary Garre have transmitted 
comments from the Ilan Commission and Village Boara regarding the 
proposed. plan. Material covering three memos frome Garre to BACOG 
(Mr Nelson Forrest, Chairman, BACOG Comprehensive Planning Committee) 
was distributed, to our members for their review and files. These 
detailed the points and comments regarding changes proposed to 
BACOG. Trustee Hansen assured members of her comments and concern 
for proper wording of those recommendations that she had transmitted. 
In general she expects Barrington recommendations to be favorably 
considered. Indicatiom were that the Fox Valley Freeway was to be 
outside the Village. Service centers and public picnicing areas were 
also covered. BACQG is now having the revised material printea 
and will be distributed, to each Villa ge. She has requested. 50 copies 
for Barringtonticor use of Village officials and interested citizens. 
After review of the material, there must be a public hearing. Sub-
sequently we are to report our recommendations to the Village Board. 

The matter of attendance was brought up by arTrustee-
Observer. Continued failure to attend was felt to be a serious 
problem and. Chairman Cassell graciously agreed to review the matter 
with those concerned. 

There being no further business, the meeting was duly adjourned 
at 9:50 1.m. 
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